Dear Australian Human Rights Commission

Thank you for accepting our submission.  If it is not too late, we would like to annex the following case study to the submission we made, which was brought to our attention yesterday.  The case study is based on a situation that happened very recently.

Names and countries have been changed to protect privacy.  However the case study reflects what actually happened.

Regards,

Fiona David and Peter Bailey

------------------------

Case study:

John was born biologically female but considers himself transgendered.  Several years ago he started taking testosterone and has legally changed his name.  He moves through the world appearing as a ‘man’.  For example, his work colleagues know him only as "John".  They know nothing of his previous history.

John has been unable to change his birth certificate as he has not had "reassignment surgery".  This would require removal of his reproductive organs and he sees no medical reason to do this.

In 2010, John was asked by work to travel to Malaysia.  Unknown to his boss, John's passport still refers to his female gender.  Because John's birth certificate has not been updated, he cannot easily get a passport that more closely reflects his gender appearance.

John does not want to disclose this issue to his boss, who is otherwise very happy with his work performance.  John likes his job but has noticed it is quite a homophobic and transphobic environment.

John decides to travel to Malaysia as he has traveled on this passport previously without incident.  John arrives in Malaysia and is questioned for two hours by immigration officials.  John does not disclose he is a transgender person as he does not know if this is illegal in Malaysia and he fears arrest. He does claim that the gender information on the passport is incorrect. John is eventually given a single entry visa by the Malaysian immigration officials but he is told he will not get another one until his passport is corrected.  

John had originally intended to take a side trip into neighbouring Indonesia for a conference, before traveling home again through Malaysia.  However, as he is unsure if he would be admitted to Indonesia and once departed is unable to return to Malaysia, he cancels all further travel and returns home.
Whilst in Malaysia John sought advice from the Australian Consulate. Although willing, the consul was unable to advise John as to whether being ‘transgendered’ was illegal or not either in Malaysia or in Indonesia. The consul could advise that the Australian Government saw John’s current legal gender as ‘female’ and that if asked by the Malaysian or Indonesian immigration, they would need to say as much. John could then have been perceived to be falsely claiming to be ‘male’ and lying to immigration. John was also informed that similar falsifications by Australians to Malaysian immigration resulted in the individual being sentenced to some time in jail.
